Design & Access Statement in Support of
Proposed New Buggy Shelter to the Rear Car Park at 

1A Children’s Centre, 1A Roseberry Avenue, London, ES1R 4SR
This Design & Access Statement is produced in support of the application for planning permission to install a pre-fabricated buggy shelter within the rear car park area at 1A Children’s Centre, 1A Roseberry Avenue, London, EC1R 4SR.
The planning application is for the provision of a new buggy shelter measuring 5.210m at its widest and 4.560m at its longest, with its highest point being 2.846m.  The shelter will be constructed of a galvanised steel frame, with clear PETg plastic cladding to the roof and walls.  The frame will be polyester powder coated ‘Mid Blue’ (RAL 5015) although we will be happy amend this at your request.  The shelter will also include fluorescent strip lighting, although this will be on a motion and light sensor.
The new buggy shelter will not affect the existing fire exit procedures or disabled access for the building.
The need for the planning application has arisen due to the severe lack of suitable and safe accommodation within the children’s centre building for the storage of parents’ buggy storage.  Buggies are currently being stored in the ground floor main hall, which has an impact on and disrupts any classes/events that take place in there.  There is also insufficient space within this room for both classes to take place and buggies to be stored.   Given the tight constraints of the site, provision of a suitable shelter within the rear car park appears to be the only viable option. 
Due to the reasoning behind this planning application, we do hope you look favourably on this submission.
